
Cemetery Trustees 
June 13, 2017 
Meeting Minutes 
 
Meeting opened at 5:30 PM 
  
In attendance were Guy Pike, Charlotte Allen, Susan Weeks, Gregory Buck, and Mark Eldridge. 
  
The Trustees interviewed Gregory Buck for the position of Sexton. As neither of the other applicants 
appeared it was unanimously agreed on the hire Mr. Buck. 
 
The minutes of 6 June 2017 were approved with spelling corrections. 
  
Mark Eldridge presented an invoice for $3,141 which was unanimously approved for payment. He also 
signed his contract for the year. Discussion of various maintenance issues resulted in minor changes in 
protocol. 
  
An invoice from Bill Graham was approved for payment in the amount of $100. 
  
Guy reported the burial of Mrs. Constance Rice on June 10 and delivered the burial permit and 
cremation certificate. 
 
Charlotte presented information from the Veterans Administration indicating that they can provide 
headstones and markers for veterans at no cost. It was decided to add that information to the website 
  
Sue reported that recent training seminars revealed that public and private funds cannot be combined 
so two new warrant articles will have to be written to supersede the article establishing an expendable 
trust fund at the last Town Meeting. 
  
Guy will draft a letter to Town House staff and the Selectmen concerning communications.  
  
A meeting may take place on 20 June 2017 to discuss Bill Graham's role in Cemetery issues. This is 
tentative and will be posted properly should it happen. 
  
The next regular meeting will be on 5 July 2017 at 5:30 PM 
  
The meeting adjourned at 7:07 P 
  
Public input/ attendance is always welcome. 
 
Submitted by Guy Pike, Secretary, Cemetery Trustees 
 


